 At A Regular Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 17th day of January, 2006

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh
                               James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                               Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                  Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Jeannette Tully, Patton Road

2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for Agenda
      12. Personnel
         a. Posting Laborer Positions:  Water Department

         b. Promotion from Laborer to Water Maintenance Worker

         c. Highway Department Seasonal to Full Time
4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      None.

5.    Public Hearing (7:00 P.M.) Autumn Ridge Subdivision Drainage District

      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal advertising and 

      posting requirements have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing 

      has been posted in Town Hall since December 29, 2005, legal notice was advertised 

      in the Mid Hudson Times on January 4, 2006 and advertised in the Sentinel 
      on January 6, 2006. 

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the minutes approving this Public 
      Hearing reflects a time of 7:00 P.M., while the notices reflect a time of 7:30 P.M., we 

      need to open the Public Hearing and then recess it until the specified time of 7:30 

      P.M.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to recess the Public Hearing until 

      7:30 P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

6.    Resolution of Town Board as Lead Agency Accepting Supplemental Draft 

      Environmental Impact Statement for the Proposed Rezoning of Southwest Area 
      of the Town of Newburgh from R-3 and R-2 and IB to B as Complete; and 

      Schedule Public Hearing
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained this item.  This Resolution will accept 

      as complete a Draft Supplemental Generic Environmental Impact Statement in regard 
      to a proposed rezoning which was recommended by the Town of Newburgh 
      Comprehensive Plan Update.  Rezoning is one way which would modify zoning in 
      the Southwest area of the Town of Newburgh.  This includes residential districts in 
      that area from R-3 and R-2 zoning to R-1 zoning and an area to be rezoned from IB to 
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      B.  The DGEIS was prepared by Saccardi & Schiff, Consultants to the Town Board. 
      They planned the Comprehensive Plan Update and submitted it to the Town Board in 

      November.  In December, the Town Board provided Saccardi & Schiff with 

      comments regarding the completeness of the Draft.  Revisions were submitted to the 
      Town Board this month and accordingly the document is ready for the Town Board’s 

      acceptance, so that it may proceed to the public comment period as well as a Public 

      Hearing.  The Resolution would not only accept the document as complete in 

      accordance to the SEQR regulations, but would schedule a Public Hearing for 
      February 7, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at Meadow Hill Magnet School, with the public 
      comment period to end February 20, 2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adopt the Resolution of the Town 

      Board as Lead Agency Accepting as Complete Draft Supplemental Generic 

      Environmental Impact Statement For Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled 

      ‘Zoning’ of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and Amending the Zoning Map of 

      the Town of Newburgh:  Southwest Zoning Map Amendment Rezoning Southwest 

      Areas of the Town of Newburgh From R-3 and R-2 to R-1 and IB to B and 

      Scheduling Public Hearing for February 7, 2006 at 7: P.M. at Meadow Hill Magnet 

      School, with a public comment period to end February 20, 2006, seconded by 

      Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

7.    Resolution of the Town Board introducing “Local Law Amending Chapter 185, 

      entitled ‘Zoning’ of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and Amending the 

      Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh:  Southwest Zoning Map Amendment” 
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that this Local Law is the actual 
      implementation measure for the Southwest Zoning.  It is being introduced to the 
      municipal home rule law to the Town Board by adoption of this resolution.  This 

      Resolution would also schedule a Public Hearing pursuant to the municipal home rule 

      law on the Local Law on the Zoning revision.  The proposed date, time and place is 

      also for February 7, 2006 at the Meadow Hill Magnet School at 7:00 P.M.  The 

      Public Hearings are to be concurrent with each other.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adopt the Resolution of the Town 

      Board Introducing “A Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled ‘Zoning’ of the 

      Code of the Town of Newburgh and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of 

      Newburgh:  Southwest Zoning Map Amendment” and Providing for Public Notice 

      and Public Hearing scheduled for February 7, 2006 at 7:00 P.M. at Meadow Hill 

      Magnet School, seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

8.    Resolution of Town Board Providing Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter 

      185, entitled as in item #7 above, to Orange County Department of Planning, 

      Town of Newburgh Planning Board, and the Town of Newburgh ZBA

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that General Municipal Law of the 
      State of New York requires that this Local Law together with supporting information 

      include the Environmental Assessment Form as well as the Draft Supplemental 

      Generic Environmental Impact Statement be referred to the Orange County 

      Department of Planning and the zoning amendments sent to the Town of Newburgh 

      Planning Board and the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Town 

      Board Providing Referral of “A Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled ‘Zoning’ 

      of the Town of Newburgh and Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh: 

      Southwest Zoning Map Amendment” to the Orange County Department of Planning, 

      the Town of Newburgh Planning Board and the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of 

      Appeals, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
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      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

9.    Recreation:

      a. Chadwick Lake Park Lighting

      i. Award Contract

      This is a request from Anthony Kotz, Kotz and Associates, to award the Lighting and 
      Electrical Improvements for Chadwick Lake Park.  We received three bids:  Pantel 

      Contracting Corp. in the amount of $142,000.00, Ray S. Pantel, Inc. in the amount of 

      $149,107.00 and LKM Ltd. in the amount of $189,000.00.  Mr. Kotz is 

      recommending awarding the bid to Pantel Contracting in the amount of $142,000.00.  

      He has checked their references and is pleased with them. 
       MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the contract for the Lighting 

      and Electrical Improvements for Chadwick Lake Park in the amount of $142,000.00 

      to Pantel Contracting Corp, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      ii. Authorize Use of Parkland Trust Fund

      This is authorization to use the Parkland Trust Fund to contracting of the 

      Lighting and Electrical Improvements for Chadwick Lake Park to Pantel in the 

      amount of $142,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize the use of the  Parkland 
      Trust Fund in the amount of $142,000.00, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      b. Additional Playground Equipment for Chadwick Park

      i. Authorize Payment

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

      Conservation, to purchase playground equipment from Miracle Recreation Equipment 

      from state bid in the amount of $161,600.00.  This was the recommendation from the 

      Recreation Advisory Board.  The price of the equipment is $64,000.00, freight is 

      $4,000.00 and the safety surface is $93,600.00.  

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the purchase of 

      playground equipment from Miracle Recreation Equipment in the amount of 

      $161,600.00 from state bid, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      ii. Authorize Use of Parkland Trust Fund
      This is a request for authorization to utilize the Parkland Trust Fund to purchase the 
      playground equipment and to go out to bid for the installation of the playground 
      equipment in the total amount of $179,900.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize the utilization of the 

      Parkland Trust Fund in the amount of $179,900.00 for the purchase of the playground 

      equipment, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      Councilwoman Greene would like to have a time frame when the specifications for 

      the installation of the playground equipment will be brought back to the Board.  Jim 

      Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that they are working with the supplier so we 

      meet their installation instructions.  Mr. Osborne said he will check with Robert 

      Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation to see where we stand 

      and get back to the Board at the next Work Session which is February 6, 2006.
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5.    To End Recess for Public Hearing
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to end the recess for the Public 

      Hearing, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
      Greene - aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained that this is a proposed 

      drainage district for the Autumn Ridge subdivision, which is on the west side of 
      Frozen Ridge Road.  We have received the duly executed and acknowledged petition 

      for the establishment of the district. Dawn Benedict, a representative from Lanc & 
      Tully, for the applicant came forward to explain further.  Ms. Benedict explained that 
      it is a fourteen lot subdivision.  The drainage district’s estimated cost in maintaining 

      the facilities is $5,000.00 yearly and will cost the property owner $357.14 a year.   
      The stormwater will be collected in a series of catch basins and piping.  There will be 

      a stormwater retention basin and sub-surface sand filter.  At this time the Planning 

      Board has given their conditional approval.  One condition is the determination of the 

      establishment of the drainage district or easements, whichever the Town preferred.   

      Councilwoman Greene asked if there was a way the new property owners would 

      know of the additional charge prior to them closing on the house so they will not be 

      surprised when they receive their tax bill and there is a drainage district charge. Mark 

      Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, asked the applicant if we could use as a 

      condition of approval the statement that deeds to each lot in the Autumn Ridge sub-

      division shall have the reference that the property is located within the boundaries of 

      the Autumn Ridge Subdivision drainage district.  The applicant said that would be 

      fine. 
      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      To have the condition put on the deed would be after the fact.  There should be 

      mention at the time the contract is being signed.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to close the Public Hearing at 7:40 

      P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.   
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Making 
      Certain Determinations in Relation to and Approving the Establishment of the 

      Autumn Ridge Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange 

      County, New York Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law, with the condition that  

      the initial contract of sale should reference that there will be an additional charge for 

      the drainage district on the property owner’s tax bill, seconded by Councilman 

      Woolsey.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – abstain; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes- 1 abstention – 1 absent.    
10.   Planning Board

      a. Performance Security for Affordable Limousine

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Planning Board to 

      approve the landscape performance security in the amount of $5,115.00 and an 

      inspection fee of $2,000.00.  The applicant had asked the Town Board to approve a 

      nurserymen’s warranty for two years back in December and Ms. Arent doesn’t 
      recommend it.  It is difficult or impossible to enforce a nurserymen’s warranty for 

      two years.  There is no mechanism for the Town to enforce replacement of dead 

      plants.  Therefore, a security is the preferred method to ensure that all plants live for 

      the two year period.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the landscape performance 

      security in the amount of $5,115.00 and an inspection fee of $2,000.00, seconded by 

      Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 
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      Greene – aye; Mr.  Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

    b. Landscape Cost Estimate:  Lands of Kelson and Marcus
      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate of landscaping for the 

      Lands of Kelson and Marcus in the amount of $6,607.00, with an inspection fee of 

      $2,000.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the landscape cost estimate 

      of $6,607.00, with an inspection fee of $2,000.00 for the Lands of Kelson and 

      Marcus, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      c. Reduction in Landscape Security

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architect for the Town of Newburgh 

      Planning Board to make a partial release of landscape security for the Lands of 
      Palmerone in the amount of $49,142.00 plus interest if applicable and to keep 
      $20,000.00 in reserve to cover tree replacement, grading and seeding of any disturbed 
      areas.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the partial release of 

      landscape security in the amount of $49,142.00 plus interest for the Lands of 

      Palmerone, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – nay; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – abstain; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion defeated 2 ayes – 1 nay - 1 abstention – 1 

      absent.

11.   Schedule Public Hearing for Local Law Number 2 of 2006, Amending Chapter 

      14:  Emergency Advisory Board – Membership Expansion

      This is a request to schedule a Public Hearing for the Emergency Preparedness 

      Committee to extend their membership to include a designated representative from 

      the primary commercial ambulance service currently providing service to the 
      residents of the Town of Newburgh, a representative from the New York State 
      Thruway Authority and a representative from the Orange County Office of 
      Emergency Management.  The proposed date and time for this Public Hearing is for 

      February 6, 2006 at 7:15 P.M.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to schedule the Public Hearing for 

      February 6, 2006 at 7:15 P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

12.   Personnel

      a. Laborer Position Posting / Water Department
      This is a request from Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, to authorize 

      Supervisor Booth and herself to canvass the applications on file to try to fill these 

      positions.  The posting for these two vacant positions did not produce any interest 

      from town employees.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Supervisor Booth and 

      Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, to canvass the applications on file to fill 
      the two positions that are available, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      b. Water Maintenance Worker Posting / Water Department

      The recent posting for the vacant position of Water Maintenance Worker resulted in 

      one interested employee:  Karl Doderer from the Water Department.  This is a 
      promotion for Mr. Doderer from Laborer to Maintenance Worker.  (See attached 
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      memo from Supervisor Booth with rate of pay, etc.)  This will be effective Thursday 

      January 19, 2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the promotion of Karl 

      Doderer from Laborer to Maintenance Worker effective January 19, 2006, seconded 

      by Councilwoman Greene. (See memo with rate of pay, etc.)

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      c. Highway Department Employment

      This is a request to approve Bjorn Haugland as a full time laborer.  The Town Board 

      approved Mr. Haugland as a seasonal employee effective December 7, 2005 and he 
      now has been recommended for a full time laborer position that is vacant due to the 

      retirement of Mr. Sarvis.  His application has been reviewed and his fingerprint 

      requirement has been completed.  The rate of pay is $10.00 per hour effective 

      February 2, 2006.  Upon approval his status will be changed from seasonal to full 

      time.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Bjorn Haugland’s  

      employment offer as a full time laborer from seasonal effective February 2, 2006 with 

      a rate of pay of $10.00 per hour, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
13.   Announcements and Other Presentations
      1. Mr. Zarutskie announced that the Town Clerk’s Office will be open on 

        February 4, 2006 from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 P.M.

      2. Mr. Zarutskie explained that effective January 15, 2006 there will be a new 

        law in effect for dog licenses.  (See attached for explanation.)  Also, Saturday, 
       January 28, 2006, the City of Newburgh will be sponsoring a free rabies clinic at 
       the City of Newburgh Recreation Center from 12:00 P.M. until 3:00 P.M.
      3. Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, announced that Saccardi 

       & Schiff, the Town Planners, will be forwarding to the Town Clerk the Draft    

       Supplemental Generic Environmental Impact Statement for the Southwest 

      Quadrant to be placed on the Town of Newburgh’s Website.
14.   Public Comments
      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      The light on the water tower at the Mid Valley Mall is no longer operational.  It has 

      been out at least two weeks. 

      The light on the Empire State Wireless Building on Route 52, shines right onto the 

      off ramp of Route 84, exit #8 and it blinds you.  Something needs to be done to have 
      it turned off or redirected.  
Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn the Town Board Meeting of 

      January 17, 2006 at 8:07 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – absent; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

___________________________     by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk               Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
